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NEED LEGAL HELP? 
At your neighborhood Legal Kiosk you can apply 

for free legal services, find information and 
attend virtual meetings - all for free! 

Goodridge For\Nard: The 11\Nhy''
behind the proposed improvements 
Submitted by Super­
intendent Tom Loberg 
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A new school year is offi­cially underway for Goodridge Public School. As students begin classes, staff settle into an exciting sea­son, and community mem­bers attend activities and events, the district moves closer to Election Day. On Tuesday, Nov. 7, district res­idents will decide whether to invest $21.35 million to address educational and facility challenges facing the district. 
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As community members learn more about the upcoming bond referendum, the district would like to highlight the "why" behind 
Thank You I'd like to thank everybody for attending my 90th Birthday Party! 
- Duane Vatsaas
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AUCTIONS 
ON-SITE LIVE GUN AUCTION Sunday September 17th 10:30am, De­troit Lakes, MN. Over 200 unique and quality firearms of all types! Jokela Auctions Inc. www.JokelaAuction.com 

REAL ESTATE AUCTION Online only - No reserve. 15+/- Wood­ed acres, Emmaville, MN. Bidding open September 11th-21st. David L. Veo Realty #20303085 Jokela Auc­tions Inc. www.JokelaAuction.com 
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Easy! 
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WANTED TO BUY 
WANTED: 

ALL 1970S MOTORCYCLES Running or not. Titled or not. Will pick up. Cash in exchange. Sell now before prices fall. Call Dan at 612/720-2142 
MISCELLANEOUS 

FREE HIGH-SPEED INTERNET for those that qualify. Government program for recipients of select pro­grams include Medicaid, SNAP, Housing Assistance, WIC, Veterans Pension, Survivor Benefits, Lifeline, Tribal. 15 GB internet service. Bonus offer: Android tablet FREE with one-time $20 copay. Free shipping & handling. Call Maxsip Telecom today! 866/433-5324 
SWITCH TO DISH and get up to a $300 gift card! Plus get the Multisport pack included for a limited time! Hurry, call for details: 855/562-4309 

MISCELLANEOUS 
SAFE STEP North America's #1 Walk-In Tub. Com­prehensive lifetime warranty. Top-of-the­line installation and service. Now featur­ing our FREE shower package and $1600 Off for a limited time! Call today! Financ­ing available. Call Safe Step 833/966-3882 

DONATING YOUR VEIDCLE? Get more! Free towing. Tax deduct­ible. Plus, a $200 restaurant voucher and a 2-night/3-day hotel stay at one of 50 locations. Call Heritage for the Blind to donate your vehicle today 844/220-9501 
INFLATION IS AT 40 YEAR HIGHS Interest rates are way up. Credit Cards. Medical Bills. Car Loans. Do you have $!Ok or more in debt? Call National Debt Relief & find out how to pay off your debt for significantly less than what you owe! Free quote: Call 844/205-5439 

$10.00 OFF
when you spend $40.00 or more� 

Only one coupon per visit. : Not to be combined with any other offers. Expires , 
Must present coupon to receive discount 9-30-23 : 

218.681.0644 • Thief River Falls, MN 56701 : 
·-----------•-----•••--•----•---••-•---••-•-- I 

WORLD LEADER in 
COMPLEX SPINE CARE 

Specializing in minimally invasive spine surgery 

a few key improvements. Visit goodridgeforward.org/ plan for a complete overview of the plan. Here are some highlights: • An expanded area tosupport Career and Technical Education: After high school, not all students decide to attend a four-year college. Many students, including those in the Goodridge area, decide to immediately enter the workforce and require hands-on learning and real­world experiences to best position them for success. An expanded area, built adjacent to the existing shop, would provide ade­quate space for welding, small engines, robotics and more. These programs would support students that are choosing to enter the workforce immediately after high school. • Right-sized, adequateclassroom space: Providing appropriate spaces to sup­port educating students is important. At the high school, many spaces are undersized when compared to the Minnesota Department of Education's educational adequacy guidelines, including sever­al classrooms such as sci­ence, art, the media center, and others. At the elemen­tary school, spaces for spe­cial education and support services and several class­rooms are also undersized. Students need appropriate space to grow, and the pro­posed plan would provide that space. • Additional gymnasiumspace to support students, staff, and the community: The cumulative gymnasium space in Goodridge Public School is not adequate. When compared to the MDE's educational adequa­cy guidelines, the larger of the district's two gymnasi­ums does not have enough space to serve as an elemen­tary school gymnasium. Physical education classes and recess use gymnasium space multiple times throughout the day, and 

require adequate space to do so. The current small gym­nasium is the ideal location for a secured, main entrance that is closest to the front of the building for added security. As part of the plan, the small gymna­sium would be repurposed to serve as a dedicated, secure entrance and space for administrative offices. Transforming the small gymnasium was the most cost-effective solution for this portion of the project. If approved, a new gymnasi­um would be constructed on the north side of the exist­ing school and provide space for locker rooms, con­cessions, and a weight room with community access. The proposed bond refer­endum would make several additional improvements, including safety and securi­ty, indoor air quality and building systems, rest­rooms, and more. If the sin­gle-question ballot is approved, the estimated tax 

impact on a $100,000 resi­dential home in the district would be approximately $35 per month starting in 2024. Residents can find their tax impact by logging onto goodridgeforward.org/cost. Early voting begins Friday, Sept. 22, and residents can vote early either in person or by mail. Community members are invited to attend an ice cream social Wednesday, Sept. 20, from 7 to 9 p.m., to learn more about the Goodridge Forward bond referendum. Hosted by the district, this informal event will take place at the Goodridge Community Center, and facility tours will be provided at 7:05 p.m., 7:35 p.m. and 8:05p.m. Those with questionsor suggestions should con­tact Tomas Loberg attomas.loberg@goodridgeisd561.org or 218-378-4134.

Our Savior's to hold sale 
Our Savior's Lutheran Church in McIntosh has cleaned out the closets, attics and alcoves. The church committee has determined that many of the items that have been stored in boxes and in the attics and church alcoves, are no longer in use by the church. These items will be on sale Saturday, Sept. 16 at the McIntosh Harvest Festival at the Fire Hall in downtown McIntosh. All proceeds will go back to the general operating budget of Our Savior's Lutheran Church. Some of the items include adult pleated choral robes in red, black and royal blue with reversible stoles, Christmas pageant costumes, and a variety of Christmas ornaments and tree stands in all shapes and sizes. There are antique and vintage musi­cal scores for cantatas, 

hymnals, Bibles and reli­gious children's books, VHS movies for children and books on cassette, vintage cassette players, speakers, room heaters and sound systems, chaulk boards, toys, candles, metal and wooden chairs, vintage metal cabinets and roller tables, home decor and craft items, vintage enamel coffee pots, and lithographs by Warner Sellman along with other religious framed prints. Other interesting items include vintage library cards with envelopes, slide and movie projectors, and an electric adding machine and more. The sales starts at 9 a.m. on Saturday, Sept. 16 and goes until 3 p.m. If anyone would like to see some of the items available, please email osaviorschurch@ gmail.com and a link to view the items online will be sent. 

Profiles in Early Childhood 
Education: D' Anne Johnson 

Michelle Landsverk, executive director of Advance Thief River, and lead for the Advance TRF Childcare Collaborative, recently had the opportuni­ty to chat with D'Anne Johnson, director of Head Start for Inter-County Community Council. Johnson talked about the Head Start program found on the Northland Community and Technical College campus in Thief River Falls. Johnson has been direc­tor of Head Start for about 11 years. The program serves families in an area that encompasses three and a half counties, including a large group in Thief River Falls. The two Head Start classrooms at Northland serve 3- and 4-year-old chil­dren. They also offer a home-based program in which teachers make home visits and work with chil­dren on lessons as well as with parents to set goals and answer questions. The purpose is to give kids a 

head start on a successful life. Johnson emphasized, "In Head Start, we believe that parents are the primary educators of their kids, and we want to work side by side with them to set goals and help their kids get ready for school." The program focuses on play-based learning. "We're not about sitting at tables and doing worksheets," she said. "We build the learning into every area. As an example, kids might learn to count by playing with blocks or learn colors by playing with Legos." Program eligibility fol­lows federal poverty guide­lines, but many families are automatically eligible for Head Start, including fami­lies receiving Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP), Temp­orary Assistance for Needy Families (TNAF), Minne­sota Family Investment Program (MFIP), families experiencing homelessness or housing instability, and families with foster chil-

dren. Johnson stressed that outdoor play is an impor­tant component of Head Start. "COVID taught us that it's a great thing to get out­side and get fresh air to stay healthy and safe," she said. "We continue to do that because we feel it's impor­tant. We have our kids come out every day, even when it's cold, all the way down to zero degrees." Although their Thief River Falls classrooms are full, they typically have openings that pop up when a family moves away. They do have openings right now in their home-based pro­gram and are accepting applications. Families can learn more about Head Start at inter­countycc.org/services/head­start. Visit the Advance Thief River You Tube page, @AdvanceThiefRiver, for more information and a tour of the Head Start facil­ity at Northland. 

D' Anne Johnson, director of Head Start for 
Inter-County Community Council, said 

Head Start at Northland offers opportuni­
ties for families of 3 and 4-year-old children. 


